The Holy See

ADDRESS OF HIS HOLINESS BENEDICT XVI
TO THE MEMBERS OF THE PAPAL FOUNDATION

Clementine Hall
Saturday, 21 April 2012

Dear Friends,

| am pleased to greet the members of the Papal Foundation on the occasion of your annual
pilgrimage to Rome. May your visit to the tombs of the apostles and martyrs strengthen your love
for the crucified and risen Lord and your commitment to the service of his Church. | am happy to
have this occasion to thank you personally for your support of a wide variety of apostolates close
to the heart of the Successor of Peter.

In coming months | will have the honor of canonizing two new Saints from North America. Blessed
Kateri Tekakwitha and Blessed Mother Marianne Cope are striking examples of sanctity and
heroic charity, but they also remind us of the historic role played by women in the building up of
the Church in America. By their example and intercession, may all of you be confirmed in the
pursuit of holiness and in your efforts to contribute to the growth of God’s Kingdom in the hearts of
people today. Through the work of the Papal Foundation, you help to further the Church’s mission
of evangelization, promote the education and integral development of our brothers and sisters in
poorer countries, and advance the missionary endeavors of so many dioceses and religious
congregations throughout the world.

In these days | ask your continued prayers for the needs of the universal Church and in particular
for the freedom of Christians to proclaim the Gospel and bring its light to the urgent moral issues
of our time. With great affection | commend you and your families to the loving intercession of
Mary, Mother of the Church, and cordially impart my Apostolic Blessing as a pledge of joy and
peace in the Risen Lord.
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